

COUNCIL NOTES

Twp. of Bastard & S. Burgess

Regular meeting of Council held June 2, 1980, 1:00 P.M., with minutes of previous meeting being read and approved.

It was moved and seconded that Council pay General Voucher No. 11 in the amount of \$6,902.41, and Road Voucher No. 5 -\$24,806.33 (Carried)

- Council are requesting the Ministry of Environment under the "Private Service Funding Program" to do a study in the Villages of Delta & Portland.

- Council acknowledged a letter from Harmony Lodge stating that as of May 31, 1980, the Lodge relinquishes any claim on the Town Hall owned by the Corporation.

- Council adjourned to meet again June 16, 1980, at 1:00 P.M. or at the call of the Reeve.

Council met on Monday, June 16, 1980, in the Council Chambers, Chantry, at 1:00 P.M.

- moved and seconded that Council pay General Voucher No. 12 in the amount of \$302,894.67. (Carried)

- moved and seconded that Council accept the tender of Haskins Motors Ltd. for a new Pick-up Truck for the Road Dept.. subject to the approval of the Ministry of Transportation and Communications. (Carried)

- moved and seconded that Council approve the basic park rate of \$6.00 per day, an increase of 50 cents, as of June 16, 1980. (Carried)

- moved and seconded that the Council of the Township of Bastard & South Burgess give a donation of \$100.00 to the South Crosby Volunteer Fire Dept. towards the purchase of the "Marshall Rescue Tool".(Carried) - Council adjourned to meet again July 7, 1980, at 1:00 P.M. or at the call of the Reeve.



BETA SIGMA PHI

The 1980 Beta Sigma Phi theme,
"Around the World". was celebrated by
more than 600 girls as members from
Canadian and American Chapters and
from far off Australia attended a
Convention June 6,7 and 8 in Hamilton, Ontario.

Judy Pattinson, Barb Bakker, Sharon Horsefield and Marie Sharp from Portland along with Barb Purdy, Elgin and former Westport resident Mary Lou Smitheram were among the Convention delegates.

Hospitality abounded with a different theme for each meal, co-ordinating decorations, food and costumes to effect a tour of Italy, Greece, Scotland and Hawaii. Saturday morning forums featured two excellent speakers with a question period following, and tours were arranged for the afternoon. Excellent live musical entertainment followed the evening meal. Many new friendships were formed and old ones renewed during the weekend which ended with a Hawaiian Farewell, a perfect closing to the convention.

PORTLAND COMMUNITY HALL

The Ministry of Culture and Recreation has recently approved the board's grant application for \$22,000 to assist with renovations to the Hall and Library. Work will commence immediatley and should be completed by November of this year.

Almost all the board's portion of monies to be spent has been raised, but we require the proceeds of a successful CHICKEN BARBEQUE, AUGUST 2ND to bring us over the top. Plans were organized at this meeting and requests are being sent forth for another day of fine weather for the barbeque.

The Board has requested a quotation from Bell Canada for the instalation of a payphone at the Hall.

ANNUAL CHICKEN BARBEQUE SATURDAY, AUGUST 2, 1980 \$4,50 adults -- \$2.50 children

MADE CIVITATION NUMBER TAN WI

SLIPCOVERS

CUSTOM

GUARANTEED WORKMANSHIP

25 YEARS' EXPERIENCE

FREE ESTIMATES

FREE PICK-UP AND DELIVERY



928 - 2008

WHAT'S GOING ON?

Have you ever driven around the area and come across activities such as soccer or baseball in progress and wondered, "Who organized that?" In the last 3 or 4 weeks we know that many such activities have begun and some are near completion but ---- What are these groups? Where did they come from? Who are the dedicated organizers who planned, coached and gave freely of their time?

THIS IS YOUR PAPER! We would love to report on these happenings. We also feel that if your schedule of games was listed in the paper - many people would enjoy coming and watching and supporting your group. So, to all organizers or participants - drop us a note or give us a call and let us know what's going on. We will be happy to list your activities and schedules free of charge. Let's hear from you for our August Issue!

THE CIVITAN CHALLENGE

CIVITANS are committed to meeting human needs through community in-volvement while providing each CIVI-TAN with experiences essential to personal development.

OF GOOD

CITIZENSHIP

We serve through actions which reaffirm and strengthen the individual dignity of people.

We seek knowledge to carry out our responsibilities as citizens.

We establish bonds of fellowship which enrich our personal lives and enable us to provide effective service.

And we invite others to share our committment to service, knowledge and fellowship through Civitan.

Those interested may contact President Jim Stedman at 272-2729 or President-elect Paul McNamara at 272-2059.



BOOK SALE

JULY 19th

10 am. to 4 pm.

MAIN ST., ELGIN
(Bank of Montreal parking lot)

Sponsored by Rideau Lakes Union Library

BARGAINS